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As a result of the event, we had a
Hindu lady come by seeking prayer for
her son who was in the hospital and in
very bad shape. We prayed for her and
then went to the hospital the next
morning to pray for her son! We believe
God is preparing us for a breakthrough
in the Hindu population and we are
believing for greater things!

RUMMAGE SALE

To start off our amazing but busy month of July we had a national
ladies event / community outreach. The gently used clothes, toys,
shoes, and more served as fundraiser for the national ladies fund as
well as provided an opprtunity for the community to get clothes for a
much better price than the stores. Most items were sold for less than
100 rupees which is less than three dollars!

HOSPITAL VISIT
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The ladies kept the momeuntum going
with another meeting soon after. This
was a great time of fellowship and
refreshing. Lexi preached about how the
woman of the house is responsible for
the atmosphere of the home. Jesus
should be the center of every home and
He is the same in the church as He is
in your house. 

LADIES MEETING

NEW AIMER
We welcomed Adriana Cox from Oklahoma back
to the Indian Ocean Islands. Lexi and
Adriana were on the ‘Next Steps’ program
in 2022 to Madagascar. She will working be
in the islands for about 4 months and
feels a burden for access challenged
nations. 

She was here for about a week before we
all travelled to the island of Reunion!

Whilst in the island of Reunion we had a
youth conference from the 18  to the
20 . 
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Lexi started the conference off with a
word about cultivating your secret place
with God. God deserves all of our praise
and worship and we must all find a secret
place with Him to cultivate our
relationship and further our walk with
God. 

YOUTH CONFERENCE
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John had the Sunday afternoon service and
delivered a word from God about pushing
through suffering to live the life God has
called you. We may not understand it all
in the moment, but God is working out a
better plan whether we know it or not. 

SUNDAY SERVICE

To complete our time in Reunion, John
preached the last Sunday about
developing a hunger for God. What you
are hungry for in life determines what
you consume. In regards to our physical
hunger, we will consume food to satisfy
our appetite; if we are hungry for
souls to be won then we will do what we
have to do in order to satisfy that
hunger. It was a wonderful way to end
the month off and begin conference
preparations for Mauritius!

PRAYER REQUESTS
We are currently in the middle of our national conference in Mauritius - please
pray with us for the services, that God would have His way and that every
speaker would be anointed and fulfill the plan that God has. 

Prayer for future conference - we have conference in Madagascar within the next
couple of weeks, so prayer for those services and speakers as well. 

Lastly, we are praying to have a smooth delivery of our baby girl here in
Mauritius. Our current OBGYN is going out of town from 9/25-10/9 so we are
praying that the baby will come just a few days early so he will be here to
deliver. 
Thank you for joining with us in prayer! We love you all!


